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	Minutes
	Date JANUARY 4, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Laura Beecroft, Jerry Bernardo, Brad Burton, Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Barry Sullivan, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #220104-001

“That the Minutes from December 7, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)

Carried
Approved with some minor amendments.




	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at end of December 2021 is $ 1,020,524.88.
· Still within budget.

· Haven’t received an invoice from the City for ice, but it is coming.  They will no longer be breaking out rec and rep ice as all will be on one permit.

MOTION #220104-002

“That the treasurer’s report be adopted as presented.” (Pendle/Douglass)

Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Bluewater Refs
Linda Lauzon
Ted Pendle
Dec referee costs
January honorarium

Admin costs
 $2,634.75
$330.00
$51.30
MOTION #220104-003

“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Carried 




	REC VICE CHAIR


	COVID 19 RECREATIONAL GAME RESULTS RULE FOR RANDOM PLAYER SUBSTITUTIONS
· Allows for substitution of players and parallels the no AP policy for rep.
· Only exemption is for goalie.

MOTION #220104-004
“That the Recreation Game Results rule be approved for the remainder of the 2021/22 season as presented.” (K. Taylor/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried 

· Mirrors the document that the Alliance sent out for rep hockey which talks about a minimum roster size and reiterated Rule 10 about refusal to play.

· For U14 and below the minimum number of players is 9 plus a goalie.

· For U15 and above the minimum is 10 plus a goalie.

· Clarification on AP’s - the  Alliance received push back from rep centres but the Alliance COVID Committee reviewed it due to COVID during this phase.  If there is a change we will receive a secondary bulletin.

· If you start a game with 9 plus one goalie and if team gets under count of 6 players, the game will be called for safety.

REC LEAGUE GAME SCHEDULE:

· Rec Vice Chair indicated there could be some flexibility with ice usage if needed if ice scheduler needs to schedule make up games.

· However, we received an email from the Alliance today and there will be no make up for games between Jan 5 and Jan 26.  The remaining games of the scheduled seeded games will not be played and seeding will be based on current points.

· Rec should not lose any ice and so we can leave schedule as is however we will need to remain flexible based on situation with COVID.

REMINDER MALTREATMENT CLINICS

· Clinic starts on January 6.  

· Reminder was sent out.




	REP VICE CHAIR

	· Nothing to report.
· Will be ready to restart on January 26.

· Email today indicates Alliance Structure committee plans on completing the schedule when the province allows.

· Main components of the plan is to not reschedule games that were cancelled during the pause. 

· Maintain scheduled games for Jan 27 to determined end dates.

· Alliance will be as fair as possible in seeding.

· On January 12 there will be a team’s meeting for the ice scheduler and Rep Council.
· By tomorrow we will know what the draft split is for our seeded teams and an updated schedule.

· There will be an inequity of games played.

MANDATORY MALTREATMENT CLINICS
· Ensure coaches aware and encourage them to attend.

· Clinic is about the change in hockey rules from Sept 2021. 

· Alliance has received a significant amount of calls about using the new rules and want to ensure coaches are aware.

ROSTERING:

· Roster date January 10  - confirmed the date hasn’t changed and the rosters will be locked Jan 10.

· AP’s won’t be allowed until the Alliance revokes the latest bulletin.

· Recommend that teams get their AP’s in so that in March, teams can call up players if needed.

· Deadline is January 10 at 5 pm for SHA Registrar to finalize rosters before submitting to Alliance.

U12 SILVERSTICK:

· U12 A team won regional tournament so they earned an invitation to Silver stick Finals in Newmarket.  

· Finals are postponed until March Break.  

· Alliance committed to ensuring playing league schedule first, however the team wants to participate in the tournament if they don’t go far into play downs and want the Alliance to issue a travel permit if this occurs.  

· If the team is beat out, they should be given that opportunity to play in the tournament.  SHA will support this position if the team is eliminated prior to the Silver stick Tournament.  

· Would like to advise the Alliance so that the Silver stick Tournament Director in Newmarket is aware whether Sarnia is able to participate.

· Endorsement from SHA to participate if everything aligns.  

· Work with ice schedulers to schedule around it if possible and then get Alliance approval.


	ICE DIRECTOR

	GAME CANCELLATION POLICY:

· Want to review the policy prior to the restart on January 27.

· This policy is in effect whether it is due to weather conditions or due to a shortage of players.  

· All cancellations must be done with discussion between both team’s ice schedulers.  If it’s our home game, ice scheduler reaches out to other teams’ ice scheduler.

· Prior to Christmas break and prior to the pause, there were some coaches that approached our teams and cancelling games.

· There should not be discussion between coaches.  Coaches to go through their Ice Scheduler.  It ensures that we can that get referees cancelled and gives the opportunity to try to reschedule games.

· Ice Scheduler has removed practice ice to January 26.  

· Physically cancelled all of the games during the pause.
· Cancelled rec games during the pause.  We may turn the Rec practices into games.

· Need to bill some of the teams for November/December extra ice.

· Follow up on some payments owed so discussion with Treasurer and Ice Scheduler to occur.


	WINTER CLASSIC TOURNAMENT

	· Went well overall.

· Rec conveners helped out as well to ensure the success of the tournament.

· Different days for Jamboree and Tournament would be helpful to get a tighter time frame for games.

· Goal for next year is to identify tournament dates in advance so they can be blocked out by the City.


	NEW BUSINESS
	SILVER STICK FINALS:

· Silver Stick is cancelled due to COVID.

· Two alternatives were discussed – cancel or look at option to reschedule.

· We will accept financial losses due to purchase of pins, programs and banners etc.

· We would look at rescheduling but Alliance is not in agreement with rescheduling in March so we would have to look into April.  Lots to consider i.e. ice availability and team availability.  There could be concern re volunteers and referee availability as well.

· Tournament Director is looking into this further.

· We can’t conflict with Easter weekend and Alliance championships.

· The only weekend would be third weekend in April.

· Spending for SS has been frozen so no further expenditures until we determine whether we proceed.

· Will come back to our Board with recommendations.

· In order to minimize our financial losses, the committee is looking into whether we can get financial assistance from the provincial government to cover off these costs or Silver Stick International as they were insistent on us running the tournament.

· It is noted that the SS Executive Committee has done a lot in planning for the tournament and doing whatever they can to recoup the costs.
SELECT HOCKEY:

MOTION #220104-005
“That Select Hockey for 2021/22 season be cancelled and any remaining funds will be used to offset costs next year.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Lauzon)
Carried 

· Once the try out ice is paid, ear mark remaining funds for next year’s teams.  

· Bring this to our budget committee for 2022/23. 

· $1664.50 was ice cost.

· Select Hockey would disrupt the cohorts which is another reason for cancellation.
POLICE CHECKS/VACCINE CERTIFICATES:

· Vulnerable sector checks need to be priority for recreational programming.  

· A couple outstanding for Rep.  OPP police checks were causing some delay.
ALLIANCE UPDATES:

· Any documents from Alliance will be sent out to the Board by the Chair.

· Chair thanked everyone for their hard work in 2021.

· Hopefully will be able to return to play.

· Health Unit recommending masks in dressing rooms and helmets to be put on just before going on the ice.

· 5-11 year olds will not be required to be vaccinated this year, but most likely will be required next hockey season.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom is on Wednesday, January 19, 2022.



	adjournment


	MOTION #220104-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/Douglass)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   





Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
